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1.  Clarification of course cross-listing rule (SR 3.3.3.E) 
 
E. Cross-listing 
 
1.     If an educational unit Faculty wishes to cross-list an existing course, then it shall first seek the 
approval of the Faculty of the educational unit that currently offers the course. If each Faculty of the two 
units approves the cross-listing (which shall be attested to by each unit chair/director in the proposal 
documentation), then the requesting educational unit shall submit a form for a minor course change of 
the existing course. If the units are in different colleges, both deans must signify approval in the similar 
respective capacities as described above for the two unit chair(s)/director(s). Cross-listing shall not be 
used as justification for duplication of teaching effort. The chair of the home educational unit of the 
course must agree on the time, place and instructor(s) in scheduling of the cross-listed course.  
 
2. If both the primary (home) educational unit and the secondary (cross-listing) educational unit request, 
and their respective college faculty mechanisms approve, then the secondary unit may become the 
primary unit by exercise of the course minor change approval process, and the former primary unit 
becomes the secondary unit.  If the now secondary unit wishes to drop cross-listing the course, then a 
minor change to uncross-list the course must be taken per SR 3.3.3.G.2.d. 
 
3. If a secondary (cross-listing) unit that becomes a primary unit for the course wants at the same time 
to cause more than a minor change to the content of the course, then the change in primary unit for the 
course and the change in course content shall be submitted through the regular course change process 
(SR 3.3.2.A-D). 
 

2. Two year waiver rule for retroactive withdrawal 
 
The SREC was tasked by the Senate Council to draft what the revised Senate Rule 
would look like if it were made to show that the Senate Retroactive Withdrawal Appeals 
Committee has the authority to waive the two year time limit on filing appeals.  The 
language draft by the SREC is shown below 
 
SR 5.1.8.5.A.3.  
 
Requests for retroactive withdrawals shall be made of the Dean of the college in which the student was 
enrolled at the time the classes were taken. The complete request shall be made before a student has 
graduated and not later than two calendar years from the last day of classes for the semester for which 
the withdrawal is requested., unless the SRWAC votes to waive the two year time limit.  The fully 
complete request shall be submitted using the University Senate Retroactive Withdrawal Application, 
which includes a form on which an instructor can offer feedback, along with the documentation 
required by the University Senate as described on that form 
(http://www.uky.edu/Faculty/Senate/forms.htm ). [US: 4/9/07; 5/7/07] 
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